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This project enjoys broad, bipartisan support 

from the Prince William Board of County Su-
pervisors, the Commonwealth of Virginia and 
the United States Congress. George Mason 
University is a key partner in this endeavor, 
which will provide new academic and research 
opportunities for students, historians and the 
public. The leadership team of the museum in-
cludes Craig Stewart, President and CEO; 
Allan Cors, Chairman of the Board of Trust-
ees; former Virginia Governor and U.S. Sen-
ator Chuck Robb; a Medal of Honor recipient 
and other distinguished veterans; military his-
torians, authors and journalists; and prominent 
business leaders. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues join 
me in recognizing the vision and dedication of 
those individuals and organizations that have 
worked together to create The American War-
time Museum. This museum will educate, in-
spire, and most importantly, honor all who 
have served our great nation in uniform. 

And as we celebrate Memorial Day this 
weekend, I also ask my colleagues to join me 
in expressing our sincerest appreciation to 
every man and woman who has answered the 
highest call of duty by serving our country in 
the United States military. Their sacrifice, 
honor, and selfless dedication to the defense 
and protection of our country is deserving of 
the utmost respect and gratitude of every 
American. 

f 

IN HONOR OF MR. AND MRS. WIL-
LIAM ROBERT AND BETTY 
CAMPBELL 

HON. LINCOLN DAVIS 
OF TENNESSEE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, May 28, 2010 

Mr. DAVIS of Tennessee. Madam Speaker, 
I rise today in honor of Mr. and Mrs. William 
Robert ‘‘Bob’’ and Betty Grigsby Campbell of 
Franklin, Tennessee. They are long standing 
residents of the community which I represent 
and have raised five children in the area. Their 
children have added twelve grandchildren to 
the family tree and it is one of their grand-
children that have notified me of this special 
year of celebrations, the occasion of their 80th 
birthdays and their 60th wedding anniversary. 

Bob grew up in Nashville, TN as the eldest 
son of a printer and secretary. He attended 
Vanderbilt University before owning his own 
business. Betty grew up in the Grigsby family 
home in Elkton, TN. Her family farmed the 
home place that was surrounded by cotton 
fields. Her father was an engineer and her 
mother was actively involved in the Methodist 
church and community. 

Bob and Betty met on a blind date. They 
wed in a double wedding ceremony with Bet-
ty’s sister, Dorothy (Mrs. John Brevard), who 
also resides in Franklin, TN. Bob and Betty 
settled in Nashville, TN and their children 
Bobby, Cindy, Nicky, Cathi and Chuck were 
born and have fond memories of camping and 
taking family vacations to Florida in the back 
of many station wagons. As their children 
moved on, Betty worked caring for children at 
their church and Bob continued to develop his 
small business. 

During their retirement they have enjoyed 
traveling with their friends both throughout the 
country and internationally. They continue to 
be active members of the Baptist Church, 
while Bob maintains his small business restor-
ing antique furniture. They regularly see their 
grandchildren who are spread from California 
to Louisiana to Washington, DC. Their grand-
children tell me they are looking forward to en-
joying many more holidays with their ‘‘MaBet 
and Papa’’ in Franklin. 

It is clear that the world in which Bob and 
Betty were born in 1930 was quite a different 
world than what their grandchildren experience 
today. But they have taught their children and 
grandchildren traditions that stand the test of 
time. Bob and Betty have been role models for 
their family in Southern hospitality and grace. 
They have taught the generations that true 
character is shown by commitment to each 
other, responsible engagement in community, 
dedication to God and strong family ties. 
These values last throughout time, throughout 
the economic turmoil and throughout the latest 
fad. I have no doubt that the Campbell family 
will continue to carry on these traditions for 
the rest of their lives due to the strong founda-
tion provided by Bob and Betty. 

I want to congratulate Bob and Betty on 
their banner year and wish them and their 
Campbell Clan good health, safe travels and 
much more shared laughter. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF THE 
ACCOMPLISHMENTS OF LEE HALE 

HON. JEFF MILLER 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, May 28, 2010 

Mr. MILLER of Florida. Madam Speaker, I 
rise today to honor Lee Hale, the recipient of 
the NASSP/Virco National Assistant Principal 
of the Year Award for the state of Florida. Mr. 
Hale is a dedicated educator whose profes-
sionalism and innovative ideas have helped 
many students in my district succeed, and it is 
a great privilege to recognize him on this day. 

Mr. Hale began his career in education after 
graduating from Samford University with a de-
gree in Business Administration. After subbing 
at various schools in Okaloosa County, he 
was hired to teach at Choctawhatchee High 
School. Mr. Hale taught Alternative Education 
and Business and Technology courses for ten 
years all the while pursuing a Master’s degree 
in Education, Global Leadership and Adminis-
tration from Jones International University. 
While teaching during the day and advancing 
his own education through online courses, Mr. 
Hale made himself available to help struggling 
students recover credits by coordinating the 
Choctaw Academy. Mr. Hale’s hard work did 
not go unnoticed, and in 2007, he became an 
Assistant Principal of Choctawhatchee. Most 
recently, Mr. Hale is pursuing a Doctor of Edu-
cation, Curriculum and Instruction from the 
University of West Florida. 

Lee Hale is well-deserving of Florida’s As-
sistant Principal of the Year award, and it is 
apparent throughout his community leadership 
positions and continuing professional develop-
ment activities. Mr. Hale leads Sunday School 

and coaches youth baseball and still makes 
time to attend workshops, such as the Florida 
Educational Technology Convention, so that 
his students are well prepared for the future. 

Madam Speaker, on behalf of the U.S. Con-
gress it is an honor to recognize the efforts 
and accomplishments of this outstanding edu-
cator. My wife Vicki and I congratulate Mr. 
Hale on his award and thank him for his 15 
plus years of teaching service. 
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HONORING DR. LYNN WOLAVER 

HON. STEVE AUSTRIA 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, May 28, 2010 

Mr. AUSTRIA. Madam Speaker, on behalf 
of the people of Ohio’s Seventh Congressional 
District, I am honored to recognize Dr. Lynn 
Wolaver, who was inducted into the Ohio Sen-
ior Hall of Fame on May 24, 2010. 

Dr. Wolaver’s contributions to his country 
and the community are invaluable. A former 
member of U.S. Army and World War II vet-
eran, he flew in C–47 aircraft in the European 
Theater of Operations. Following his military 
service, Lynn devoted himself to public serv-
ice, holding positions as a member of the 
Fairborn City Planning Board, City Council, 
Deputy Mayor and Mayor of Fairborn. He has 
been an active member of the Fairborn Cham-
ber of Commerce, Fairborn Rotary Club and 
the American Region. He currently serves on 
numerous local boards and committees, apply-
ing his knowledge and expertise for the better-
ment of the region. 

Along with his natural penchant for service 
to his country and civic engagement, Dr. 
Wolaver has an extensive academic back-
ground. He studied at the University of Illinois, 
The Ohio State Extension at Wright Field and 
at the University of Michigan, where he re-
ceived his doctoral degree. Dr. Wolaver spent 
nearly 40 years as an employee at Wright-Pat-
terson Air Force Base in Springfield, OH, hold-
ing various positions, including Dean for Re-
search Emeritus at the Air Force Institute of 
Technology at Wright Patterson Air Force 
Base. During his time at Wright-Patt, Dr. 
Wolaver taught and conducted research in the 
areas of navigation, astrodynamics, bio-
engineering and systems analysis, and he has 
authored over 60 technical papers on these 
topics. His academic achievements have 
earned him induction into prestigious honorary 
societies, and various honors and awards, in-
cluding the Fairborn Chamber of Commerce’s 
Ed Duncan Distinguished Citizen Award, 
Fairborn Chamber of Commerce President’s 
Award and University of Illinois Distinguished 
Alumnus Award. 

Finally, as a husband, father of two and 
grandfather, Dr. Wolaver has demonstrated 
the importance of balancing various obliga-
tions and activities with the needs of family. 

Thus, with great pride, I congratulate Dr. 
Lynn Wolaver for his lifetime of remarkable 
achievements and his unparalleled contribu-
tion to our community. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF SANDY 

BOWEN’S DECADES OF SERVICE 
TO NATIONAL SAFE PLACE AND 
AMERICA’S YOUNG PEOPLE 

HON. JOHN A. YARMUTH 
OF KENTUCKY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, May 28, 2010 

Mr. YARMUTH. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize a woman who spent her 
career tirelessly fighting to ensure young peo-
ple in crisis have a place to get help, no mat-
ter where they are and no matter what they 
are going through. 

National Safe Place is a national organiza-
tion that oversees a network of shelters and 
resources that provide young people with im-
mediate assistance, whenever they need it. 
Sandy Bowen has played an absolutely inte-
gral role in spreading the organization’s mis-
sion across the Nation, transforming Safe 
Place from a single service located in one 
community into a nationally-renowned network 
that has touched the lives of almost a quarter 
of a million young people in 38 states. And we 
in Louisville couldn’t be more proud that she 
calls our community home. 

As Sandy reaches the end other exceptional 
career of service at Safe Place, we should 
have known from the start that she was des-
tined to live a life dedicated to helping others. 
Her first job, in fact, was operating a nursery 
school and a pre-school in her backyard 
where children could attend for just $1 a 
week. 

After working in the Jefferson County Public 
School system and for the 4–H Program, 
Sandy joined Safe Place. At the time, it was 
a local program operated in greater Louisville, 
established to give young people in crises a 
comfortable and safe place when they have 
no where else to turn. 

Sandy came on board a few months after its 
founding. Since that time, it is no coincidence 
that National Safe Place has grown in leaps 
and bounds, expanding across the country, 
garnering recognition from Congress and 3 
Presidents, and helping and educating tens of 
thousands of young people. 

Safe Place has served 100,000 young peo-
ple in Kentucky alone, and every citizen of our 
commonwealth can be particularly proud of its 
extraordinary work. Our home-grown organiza-
tion has flourished thanks to Sandy Bowen’s 
leadership, developing into a nationally-recog-
nized symbol of hope and security for young 
people. 

When she retires this year, Sandy Bowen 
will leave behind a legacy of service to our 
Nation, a record of commitment to helping 
those most in need, and a safe place for 
young people throughout our Nation. 

I urge my colleagues to join me in thanking 
Sandy Bowen for her career of service, and I 
wish her nothing but luck and continued suc-
cess in the next chapter of her life. 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE 2010 GRE-
CIAN FESTIVAL IN WORCESTER, 
MASSACHUSETTS 

HON. JAMES P. McGOVERN 
OF MASSACHUSETTS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Friday, May 28, 2010 

Mr. MCGOVERN. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today in recognition of the St. Spyridon Gre-
cian Festival, to be held June 4th, 5th and 6th 
in Worcester, Massachusetts. The Festival has 
been held biennially in Worcester since 1976, 
and has served as a wonderful exhibition of 
Greek culture, customs, faith and food. 

The St. Spyridon Grecian Festival was 
founded by Father George Stephanides. Upon 
his arrival in Worcester in 1974, his idea for a 
large Greek festival was met with skepticism. 
To prove that such an event would be viable, 
Father George organized a small food fair in 
1975. With its success, the stage was set for 
the first ethnic festival of its kind in New Eng-
land. With over twenty thousand visitors in the 
festival’s first year, there was no doubt that 
the Grecian Festival would become a main-
stay in the community for years to come. To 
this day, the Festival remains one of the larg-
est in New England, with over 25,000 
attendees. 

For three days in early June, the St. 
Spyridon Grecian Festival will once again 
open its doors to the community to enjoy the 
best of Grecian cuisine and hospitality. From 
the abundance of Greek food and homemade 
pastry, to the art exhibits, dance perform-
ances, music and cultural displays, the Gre-
cian Festival provides the entire community, 
both young and old, an opportunity to experi-
ence and interact with Greek culture on all lev-
els. 

Madam Speaker, I invite the United States 
House of Representatives to join me in recog-
nizing the St. Spyridon Grecian Festival for the 
important role it has played over the past thir-
ty-four years in sharing the wonders of Greek 
culture with our community. 

f 

RECOGNIZING DR. JUDY BENSE 

HON. JEFF MILLER 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Friday, May 28, 2010 

Mr. MILLER of Florida. Madam Speaker, I 
rise today to honor Dr. Judy Bense upon 
being inducted into the Orden de Isabel la 
Catlica. Dr. Bense is a dedicated archeologist 
and received this award due to her research 
strengthening the ties between Northwest Flor-
ida and Spain. Madam Speaker, Dr. Bense’s 
commitment to her work is truly remarkable. 
For that reason, it gives me much pleasure to 
recognize her on this day. 

The Royal Order of Isabella the Catholic is 
one of Spain’s highest civil honors granted in 
recognition of services that benefit Spain. The 
Order was created on March 14, 1815 by King 
Ferdinand of Aragon in honor of his 
ancestress, Queen Isabella I, with the intent of 
rewarding the firm allegiance to Spain and the 
merits of Spanish citizens and foreigners in 
good standing to the nation. 

Dr. Bense was inducted into the Order by 
Spanish King Juan Carlos for her hard work to 
defend the shared legacy and strengthening 
the relationship between Florida and Spain. 
Just like the Order’s namesake, Dr. Bense is 
an extremely accomplished and distinguished 
woman. With a career in archeology that has 
spanned more than three decades; she has 
been at the forefront of studying Spanish roots 
in Pensacola, Florida. Currently serving as the 
President of the University of West Florida, I 
am certain that her experience and commit-
ment to education will provide the needed 
leadership to guide the university in its pursuit 
of academic excellence. 

Madam Speaker, Dr. Judy Bense is a leader 
that I am proud to have serving in the North-
west Florida community. On behalf of the 
United States Congress and a grateful com-
munity, I congratulate Dr. Bense on her signifi-
cant historical accomplishments. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO NATHAN DAVID 
KEHREIN 

HON. DANNY K. DAVIS 
OF ILLLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, May 28, 2010 

Mr. DAVIS of Illinois. Madam Speaker, I rise 
to pay tribute to the outstanding young men of 
my community who unfortunately is no longer 
with us. I also take this opportunity to express 
condolences to his family as they negotiate 
their way through this period of transition. 

Nathan Kehrein was born the same year 
that I was first elected to public office and that 
is around the time that I first got to know his 
parents, Glen and Lonnie. 

Nathan grew up in the Austin Community, 
as a matter of fact a couple of blocks where 
I and my family live. He had a normal and ex-
citing childhood, actively involved in youth ac-
tivities organized and provided by the Rock of 
our Salvation Church and the Circle Urban 
Ministries both of which his family were found-
ers of and are actively involved with. 

Nathan was a good student and a good ath-
lete. He attended Lane Technical High School 
and was an All City Football Player. After high 
school Nathan enlisted in the Armed Services 
and after a tour of duty, was honorably dis-
charged from the United States Air force. 

After Nathan returned home from his military 
experience he became ill and suffered from 
bouts with depression; but continued to live as 
normal a life as he could. 

Nathan’s life was a journey of experiences; 
his family lived comprehensively and was inti-
mately associated with many different kinds of 
people. Nathan’s life was a reflection of this 
upbringing; therefore, one could say that he 
was an ambassador of goodwill. 

I salute Nathan for being the man that he 
was, thank him for the service he gave to our 
community and to his country and may his 
soul rest in peace. 
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